From USA Today, Thursday, August 31, 2000:

LAPTOPS ARE NO LONGER A LUXURY FOR STUDENTS

A number of U.S. schools, mostly private but some public, are abandoning computer labs with desktops and requiring students to have laptops instead.  The

number of high schools that have switched from computer labs to laptops has jumped to over 500 across the country in less than four years, says Albert Throckmorton, director of technology curriculum at Episcopal High School in Alexandria, Va.  Episcopal started requiring freshmen to have laptops four years ago and will become a laptop-only institution this school year.  The laptops help Episcopal students continue their education outside of the classroom. For

example, students use digital probes in science classes to gather data in real

time, which is then loaded into a spreadsheet and analyzed at home, says Throckmorton.  Although schools that have implemented laptop requirements declare the move an educational success, asking parents and students to purchase $1,500 laptops is controversial in many cases.  Critics are concerned that the

laptop push will leave students from poorer families at a disadvantage.  Schools

are trying to address the cost issue by offering buy/lease options, used laptops, and financial aid.

